nMeRFIIEN 18 A7)

202 Main St. ~ PO Box 7 ~ Westmoreland, Kansas 66549
Phone (785) 457-3361 ~ Fax (785) 457-3708

Request for Special City Council Meeting

Westmoreland, Kansas Dated: April 8, 2021

To: Mark A. Goodenow
Mayor of Westmoreland

We, the undersigned, Council members of the City of Westmoreland, Kansas,
hereby Iespectfuﬂy request you to call a Special Meeting of the Council for the object(s)
and purpose(s) of:

Holding a discussion on street improvements project,

This meeting will take place at the Community Center on May 6, 2021 at 7:30 PM ( or
shortly after goal setting in completed).

Signed: i e ,/ Council member
Mark Jac};

é\/ / (- > Council member

V‘Tude Purvis,-
( Q}\ﬂ Q/Ul ﬂ Council member

“Ashley Ric¥
y ( 1/) /”j )
/ﬁg(\:\‘\ @6&/ e Council member
J\.Pei"f\Roseﬁ

Q/’}’L- M Council member

Y Jim Smith
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Westmoreland City Council
Special meeting minutes #2
May 6, 2021

The Westmoreland City Council met on May 6, 2021 following their goal setting
meeting at the Community Center for the purpose of discussing street improvements.

Governing Body members present: Mayor, Mark Goodenow; Councilmembers,
Mark Jack, Jim Smith, Waide Purvis, Jeff Rosell and Ashley Rice.

City Staff present. Maintenance Supervisor, Robert Krohn and City Clerk, Vicki
Zentner,

Mayor Goodenow called the special meeting #2 to order at 7: 50 PM.

Councilmember Rosell stated that the city still was under a contract with Hall
Brothers for the rest of the contract from March 2020 for overlaying city streets that was
put on hold due to the recent pandemic. He stated that he felt the council needed to
consider honoring the rest of the contract with Hali Brothers this year.

Maintenance Supervisor, Krohn, stated the following streets would need toc be
considered having the sealant laid down this year as the finalization of the contract with
Hall Brothers:

o All of 2™ Street

o All of 4t Street

» 6! Street from Oregon Trail Drive to Cochrun and the portion of 6" and Campbell
Street to the dead end

» All of North Street between North Walnut and 6" Streets

+ Skene from South Walnut to the dead end

Councilmember Rosell stated that Hall Brothers had indicated they would not
hold the city to the original contract in his conversation with them.

Councilmember Purvis stated he felt the city should stiit do the streets listed
above as originally planned.

Krohn stated that the overlay would only work on those streets that were in good
condition and that the cost would be up to $47,000.00. He also stated that some
patching would need to be done before the overlay could be laid, with a cost of
approximately $5,000.00.
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Councilmember Rosell moved to overlay the above-mentioned streets up to
$47,000.00 with an additional cost for patching up to $5,500.00. Councilmember Smith
seconded the motion. The motion passed five (5) ayes to zero (0) nays,

There being no further discussion an the street improvements, Counciilmember
Purvis moved to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Jack seconded the motion. The
motion passed five (5) ayes fo zero (0) nays.

Mayor Goodenow declared the meeting adjourned at 8:00 PM.

Approved by the Governing Body on May 13, 2021,

Signed: f A% A i
Mﬁfk A. Goodénow, Mayor
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